
CHILDREN SAFE UGANDA 
FEBRUARY 2021 REPORT  

Beloved Partners and Friends of CSU, 

Greetings to you all, hope you are doing well. 

I have the pleasure to share with you this short report on the progress at CSU in the month of 

February 2021.   

The month of February had been indeed a very busy month with a number of activities and events 

taking place.  

Our staff were taken through 

another phase of book making 

training which lasted for 2 days. 

The purpose of these trainings is 

to empower the staff with skills 

to be able to manufacture books 

and perhaps cut on the cost of 

having to buy them from the 

open market expensively. 

The staff and children during the book making 
training 



During the same month, 

several repairs were also 

done on the facility 

especially the children’s 

latrines and the dining hall.  

Several meetings have been held this 

month among which included the Board 

and the AGM plus the weekly staff 

meetings. In these meetings, members 

discussed issues regarding the successful 

implementation of the Ministry of 

gender standard operating procedures 

during this Covid-19 new normal 

Meetings 

Members of CSU board and Staff during one of the meetings. 

Some of the pictures on the areas repaired at CSU 

Repairs 



The Annual General Meeting 

The first of its kind, the CSU Annual 

General Meeting was successfully held 

on the 27th February with a 

participation of 26 members who 

included  members of the executive 

board, members from various board 

committees, former children of CSU, 

community leaders plus a 

representative of the board of 

trustees.  

Among the activities that dominated 

this meeting were approval of the 

various reports from the Board 

Chairman, Director, Audited report 

and approval of the 2021 work plan 

and Budget.  

In the pictures are some of the guests who participated in the just 
concluded AGM. 



WORKING IN THE GARDENS 

The staff working with the children have 

accelerated vegetable planting around CSU 

compound and in gardens. Among the items 

planted are the heat resistant vegetable 

varieties like tomatoes, onions and cabalas 

In the pictures are sections of some of the vegetable gardens 

around CSU compound 



Obituary 

On the 3rd February, towards lunch time, BCH staff and children 

were greeted with news of the death of a one Abimanyi Meshach 

who had just been transferred from CORSU Hospital to Mulago 

general referral hospital for comprehensive medical care. 

 

Meshach had in the past two weeks undergone a brief surgery on 

his left limb which had swollen. Medical reports indicated that he 

had succumbed to severe anemia.  

We are praying that the staff and children get strong and 

overcome the shock this brought.  

i. Don’t hesitate to Pray for Kisekka Christopher’s legs. 

ii. Catherine Nabikolo has been quite fine this month and continue praying for her 

stability.  

Prayers 

Conclusion 

Our thoughts and prayers are with you everyday. Again thank you for the great support. 

Moses and Team 


